COURTHOUSE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 28, 2017

I. ATTENDANCE:  Mike Amos, Greg Anderson, Michelle Brown, Laura Dietrich, Jeremy Edsall, Gina Lane, Juliet Leach, Caryl McBride, Suzanne McIvor, Nick Moore, Don Nash, Jackie Stone, Korina Ulanday, Bev Willis, Marsha Witcher, and Pastor Beth Anderson

II. OPENING PRAYER: Pastor Beth opened the meeting with a prayer.

III. DEVOTIONAL /BOOK STUDY: “Becoming a Blessed Church” Chapter 2 – This Chapter focuses on the role of the Holy Spirit in our ministry.  The church is suffering from “respiratory failure”. We forgot that God breathe into us. We needed “spiritual respiration”. The church lost its spiritual vibrancy. It is important to remember that in everything that we do “not my will but Your will be done”. Meetings should not be business as usual but a worshipful time and opportunity to lift each other up. Celebrate what God has done in your ministry. Be open to the Holy Spirit.

IV. MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 28, 2017 MEETING: Upon review of the minutes, Don moved to approve the minutes as corrected. Gina seconded. Motion approved unanimously.

V. TREASURER'S REPORT:  As of month ending February 28, 2017, we received an income of $57,948.47 (Year-To-Date Income is $109,727.14).  The expenses for this month totaled $18,754.57 (Year-To-Date Expenses $24,298.26). After deducting payment for the mortgage principal of $9,695.87, we have a cash income of $9,058.70 (Year-To-Date Cash Income $5,959.01). Bank DSC is 1.0574.

We are also making $1,000 payment each month towards apportionment as approved by the Council, plus any monies congregants give specifically for this account. (This month it is $70.00).

Laura noted that income between last year and this year has been trending the same. There are no issues/concerns that Council needed to be aware of at this time.

VI. PRE-SCHOOL FINANCIAL REPORT:  Laura reported that the pre-school is doing quite well with $71,386.69 net income for period July 2016 – February 2017. However, they will be having some considerable expenses in the coming months for training, playground, fences, etc. Construction will commence April 4th. 

78 are already enrolled for next year. Pre-registration for summer camp already started. The summer camp will be focused on fine arts. The summer camp age group will be scaled down to children ages 6-8 (early elementary) because this is where we excel. We want to focus on our strengths. 

VII. STAFF REPORTS:

A. PRE-SCHOOL DIRECTOR: Michelle reported that weather permitting, construction of the playground will begin April 4th. Right now, there are 102 children enrolled in pre-school and 42 in the after school program. They have very few openings at this time. They are currently working on the wrap up/year-end activities such as the Family Fun Day. Pre-school, Church and Incoming Pre-school families will be invited to this event. It will be held on April 28 from 10 a.m. to noon. This is also the time that they raise funds for the Compassion Child. The opening of the new playground will coincide with this event.
Summer Camp Registration will be on April 17th and May 1st for After School. Tightening the ages up will provide higher quality experience.

B. YOUTH DIRECTOR – Our youths put into action the words of Matthew 25:35. They were in a lock-in Friday night at a laundry mat washing clothes that will be given away to the homeless. They have also provided food and drink to the homeless and helped clean up the windows of the sanctuary.

Confirmation classes are still on-going. They are hoping to have a mission filled summer. High School Retreat will be on July 23rd to July 29th. They will also be assembling some hospitality kits for volunteers doing hurricane relief. Middle Schoolers will be doing Second Mile Mission and Fun Day at the Beach in partnership with VBUMC. 

VIII. MINISTRY UPDATES:
A. COMMUNICATIONS TEAM: Post cards and banners for the Lenten season went out. They are hoping that these would have an impact in the community.

B. STEWARDSHIP TEAM: Nick related that they attended the 5 Talent Academy. He is hoping that we can have a “Simplify Saturday” event where there will be an electronics recycling and Shred-It trucks here at the church grounds. This will be a great community service event as well as opportunity for fellowship.

Nick explained that this Team's main focus is to be transparent to the membership through giving talks, e-notes and face to face discussion. There is going to be a series of “Did You Know” questions in the bulletin. This year, they wanted to focus on the positive not the negative. Next meeting is June 1st and is open to anyone who wants to come.

C. CHILDREN'S MINISTRY: They are celebrating a lot of things happening. Easter Egg Hunt is on Saturday. Everyone is invited even those who doesn't have small kids. There will be Kona ice, farm animals, picture with Easter Bunny. The kids will be assembling blessing bags, crafts games, and egg hunt. We are hoping to get a lot of participation from the community. Suzanne will be there at the welcome table. VBS flyers will be handed out as registration kicks-off this day also. VBS will be on July 17th to 21st for ages 3 to rising 5th graders. Registration fee is $25 for one child; $40 for two siblings or $55 for three family members. There will be a robot contest to coincide with the VBS theme “Maker Fun Factory”. The robot contest is open to the whole congregation. 

The Children's Ministry needed to recruit more Sunday School Teachers and some volunteers who would want to lead small groups starting in the Fall. They wanted to build a team for a substitute list so that the current teachers will not be burnt out.

D. CONGREGATIONAL CARE: They are celebrating that the Visitation Team has been commissioned and have already been put to work and is doing well. They are going to start sending cards to deployed military. The kids will be making the cards. This will be starting in April.  

Members of this committee has a homework of what their vision is for what a Congregational Care Team would look like. They are being challenged to think outside the box, research on what other churches are doing. Is there some kind of spiritual formation, prayer classes that needed to be done?
E. WELCOMING COMMITTEE: What they learned – making the list is challenging since now they oversee the ushers, greeters, liturgist, donuts pick-up and clean up for the coffee donut fellowship.

Helen Gavin volunteered to take on the 9:45 service greeters list and Becky Catlin will be doing the 11:45. Suzanne takes care of the 8:30 greeters list.  As always, they need more people so that volunteers would not have to do it as often.

She emphasized that the first time visitors need to be welcomed and feel welcomed. Members should greet people they don't know during passing of the peace.

F. LAY LEADERS: They are reading a book and will be discussing it during their next meeting in April.

IX. OLD AND CONTINUING BUSINESS:

A. AUDIT UPDATE:  Both the past and current Church Council agreed that an audit is necessary. However, due to the financial constraints, we were not able to get anybody to agree to do our books. Now, upon God's leading, we were able to connect with Dale Kenton. He is well versed in doing audits for United Methodist churches. After discussing his past audit experience and the cost of his services, the Finance Committee already agreed that Dale will be doing our full external audit.

Three proposals were submitted: 1st Proposal - For just 2015 audit - $1,500 (as against $5,000 previous quotes); 2nd Proposal 2015 and 2017 up to the time that Jackie leaves (we do not have the exact figures for this); 3rd Proposal doing 2015, 2016 and up to 2017, when Jackie leaves- is $2,250.  We already have $1,950.00 in the account for this which was donated by some members.

Everyone agreed that it makes sense to do the audit covering 2 ½ years (November 2015, 2016, until June 2017). The new business manager will be starting fresh and to clear the air. Questions and concerns from members will be put to rest. It is part of the transparency that we are trying achieve.

After further discussion, Caryl motioned to accept the 3rd proposal, audit of November 2015, 2016, up until June 2017 books for $2,250.00. Nick seconded. Motion approved unanimously.

Greg asked the Council if anyone is willing to contribute towards the $300.00 shortfall for the cost of the audit, to let him know so that we don't have to ask the congregation for more money for this purpose.

It was decided that the best way to let the congregation know about this is through the weekly e-mails and during the announcement stating that since members have contributed to have the audit done and due to the fact that there is going to be a business manager transition, it is prudent for us to do an audit.

B. UNITED METHODIST DEVELOPMENT COMPANY UPDATE:  Per Jackie, the mortgage application is done; just waiting for the pay-off statement from the bank. Don added that the process takes about 4-6 weeks. He also mentioned that we will wait to invest the $100,000 until the application process is finished.

Trustees will be working on how to set up a Capital Improvement Campaign for the rest of the year.

C. TRUSTEES REPORT:  Don thanked the people who came to the Church Clean-Up Day. The stage was painted, windows washed, pond was worked on, trimmed bushes, fixed the courtyard, etc. They will be painting the pre-school classrooms a couple of weeks from now. We already have a contractor to put up the parking lot lights once the bulbs come in. They hope to have this done by holy week.

Pastor Beth mentioned that there should be a better way of communicating with the trustees and letting them know what needs to be done. A form will be created and it will be available at the office.

D. SPRC UPDATE: Marsha reported that two staff members are retiring and they will be hiring for Business Manager and FLC Supervisor positions. The Business Manager position has been advertised and it will be closed April 1st. If no one is hired, the position will be opened again. Any person can apply for the position whether they are a member or not. 

X. UPCOMING EVENTS:  Pastor Beth encourages everyone to invite people to the Holy Week events. Postcards are available to be handed out. All of the events are also in Facebook; it can be shared in your own Facebook page. We are hoping to have the families coming to the Easter Egg Hunt to come back for the Easter services. 

Pastor Beth is also asking for members to bring in real and artificial plants to re-create the Garden of Gethsemane at the Family Life Center. On Maundy Thursday, we will have a foot and hand washing station and last supper table. On Good Friday, Confirmands will be preaching on the Seven Last Words. On Saturday, the church will be open from 9 a.m. To 9 p.m. for prayer. On Easter Sunday, there will be a Sunrise Service by the crosses at the front and three services at the Family Life Center.

In addition, Pastor Beth wanted to have “Opportunities to Serve” tab in the web site to make it easy for people to be connected. She is asking ministry teams to submit “job descriptions” so that it can be posted in the web site.

XI. PREPARATIONS FOR THE BISHOP'S VISIT: There will be more organizing and clean up that will be done. Some rooms will be re-purposed. By next month, there will be more planning meetings to prepare for the Bishops visit.
XII. DOXOLOGY

NOTE: NEXT COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE APRIL 25TH AT 7:00 PM
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